I am closing my outpatient internal medicine practice in Gander at the James Paton Memorial Hospital, as I am transitioning to the role of Deputy Registrar at the CPSNL.

All patient charts remain available to other health providers through platforms including Telus MedAccess, Meditech and HEALTHeNL; there are no paper records associated with this practice.

As I will continue to maintain a license within Newfoundland and Labrador, any outstanding investigations will be reviewed by myself. Any intervention needed as a result of bloodwork or radiology results will be arranged, particularly for those patients without access to a regular primary care provider. Patients may contact the internal medicine clinic at 256-5467 to inquire about test results. Internal medicine clinic staff may then contact me to ensure appropriate follow has been arranged where applicable. Please note, however, that prescription refills will not be provided after June 2, 2024. Where patients should be contacted, Dr. Carroll will arrange for a telephone appointment to discuss next steps. In-person appointments will no longer be available after June 2, 2024.

Thanks,



Dr. David Carroll, B. Eng, MD, FRCPC, MSc(HQ)
Diplomate of the American Board of Obesity Medicine
Interim Vice President Medical Services - Central Health
Clinical Assistant Professor - Memorial University of Newfoundland and Labrador